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We love hearing from you, so please send us 
your thoughts on the magazine, comments, 
suggestions on future topics, articles of 
places and restaurants you visit and 
photographs.  Please contact:  
 

clivehand@terraverdehoa.com 

Please note that any opinions 

expressed in this magazine are not 

necessarily those of the  Home 

Owners Association nor the Editor. 

Terra Verde Connections is published on the 
7th day of each of the publication months 
below. Articles sent for inclusion in the 
magazine should be forwarded to the Editor 
by email using Arial Font 12 points. Photos 
should JPEG files. 
 
17 January for  February issue 
16th April for  May Issue 
17th July for  August issue 
17th October for November issue 

Terra Verde Homeowners Association 
109 Madiera Beach Blvd,  
Terra Verde Resort,  
Kissimmee,  
FL 34746 
Telephone: 407-396-2327  
Fax: 407-396-8265 
Email: terraverderesort_gm@yahoo.com  
Website: www.terraverdehoa.com 

Taken during our 
recent visit to Terra 
Verde in May. The full 
gallery of 152 photos 
can be seen on the 
Terra Verde Official 
Facebook page (see 
article on page 10). Ed 
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Terra Verde Resort Blvd  

During the expansion of 
Poinciana Blvd the signs with 
the name of the resort and 
indicating the turn, were 
replaced with "Madiera Beach 
Bvd". Federal rules required 
that only the name of the main 
roadway entering the resort be 
placed on the sign and not the 
name of the commercial 
establishment. The original 
sign did not comply and going 
forward the County wanted to 
be within these guidelines. 
However, having a sign with 
Madeira Beach Bvd next left, 
really were of little use to 
guests visiting the resort. The 
only suitable solution that was 

really available was to change 
the name of the main entry 
road to the resort with the 
name of the Resort. The county 
allowed us to rename the 
stretch of roadway from 
Poinciana Blvd to the main 
gate. As there were no houses 
along this stretch there little 
impact on owners and the 
resort. The only address that 
needed to be officially changed 
was the gate house. The 
signage on Poinciana now 
states "Terra Verde Resort 
Blvd next left/right", depending 
on whether you are going 
southbound or northbound on 
Poinciana. The name should 
be more helpful to guest. Our 
County Commissioner Michael 
Harford was very helpful in 
making the change possible.  

7 Additional Streetlights 

Further to our resort lighting 
improvements completed 
earlier this year, we realized 
that there were a few locations 
that could do with additional 
lighting. The bridge on Madiera 
Beach, just before Golden 
Beach, always seemed to be 
dark. We had installed Solar 
lighting, which worked okay, 
but just wasn't bright enough. 
Only regular street lights could 
provide the lighting needed. 
We installed 4 KUA street lights 
along the bridge. The street 
lights have made the area well 
illuminated and will be helpful 
to guest walking back to their 
homes at night.  We also 
installed a street light at the 
corner of Ormond Beach and 
Madiera, at the  end of Ormond 
Beach; and also on the corner 
of Vero and Madiera Beach. 
The process was the same as 
the lights installed earlier this 
year, with a wiring company 
doing the underground boring 
and KUA installing the street 
light. 

 
Lake Bridge Repaint 

We recently completed the 
repainting of the bridge that 
goes over the lake by the 
clubhouse. The new color is 
sage brush green, a deck stain 
choice available from Behr. 
The green really has turned out 
to be a great choice. The green 

is really a natural color to the 
surrounding and blends 
well.   As part of the repainting 
we had to replace about 20 
flooring pieces.  The lumber 
was purchased from a local 
lumber supplier and the 
replacement was done by our 
in-house maintenance person 
Yamil.  Once these pieces 
where replaced, we had a local 
contractor stain the bridge. The 
staining took a couple days to 
complete.  

 continued on next pageé... 
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Pompano Dumpster 

The concrete paving and curb 
at the dumpster on Pompano 
Beach was damaged and in 
need of repair. The concrete at 
the entryway to the dumpster 
was cracked in a number of 
places.  The  curb was also 
broken and in need of 
repair.  Concrete work is not 
easy and patching is not a 
viable solution. The broken 
concrete needs to be removed 
and new concrete needs to be 
poured. Newly poured concrete 
is really the only long-term 
solution to fixing broken and 
cracked concrete. The 
contractor that performed the 
repairs had made a suggestion 
that instead of having the 
regular six inches sidewalk 
curbs we had by the dumpster, 
the new curb should be graded 
from grass to the driveway. The 
entry to the dumpster is narrow 
and the garbage truck and any 
other vehicle entering often  
ride the curb. Over time this will 
result in  broken sections of the 
curb. We have taken that 
advice and grading the curb will 
help prevent future damage 
should vehicles ride over the 
curb, With the newly poured 
concrete the area has been 
restored. 
 

Lava Rock around the 

Lake 

The Manors Association had 
made the choice sometime 
back to install rocks around 

their homes. The neatness and 
the color contrast of the red 
against the green grass really 
stood out when walking around 
the lake.  The contrast between 
the lava rocks on single family 
properties and the mulch at the 
townhomes around the lake 
was obvious and it was thought 
it would be better to have a 
consistent neat appearance 
when walking around the lake. 
The Villas HOA made the 
decision to install lava rocks at 
the back of the townhomes that 
are on the lake. The installation 
was done in-house, with the 
needed supplies purchased 
directly from the manufacturer 
to reduce cost.  What you will 
notice now when walking 
around the lake is a constant 
look of red lava rock against 
the greenness of the grass. 
This is a constant and vivid 
look which lends to a wonderful 
walk around the lake for our 
guest.  
 

Pressure Wash Shutters 

and Clubhouse Roof 

The white shutters on the 
Townhomes where recently 
pressure washed. This was 
contracted to an outside 
company. We also pressure 
washed the roof of the 
clubhouse. This proved to be a 
bit of a challenge, the company 
performing the job had to use a 
crane, as the roof was quite 
slippery. The section by the 

pool was done early in the 
morning so as not to 
inconvenience guests, with 
other sections done later in the 
morning. The job did take a 
couple days to get done, but 
turned out well.  

Bolts on Benches 

Many owners have complained 
of raccoons opening the trash 
benches outside the 
townhomes and creating a 
mess. We have installed bolts 
on the benches giving the 
guest and owners an 
opportunity to prevent the 
raccoons from making a mess 
with the garbage stored in the 
trash benches. When used it 
has proven to work. We just 
hope that the raccoons don't 
learn how to unlock a bolt.  
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